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2 The Newsletter of the Norton Owners Club

is published by the Northern California Norton
Owners Club. Its purpese is to inform and
enteriain members regarding all aspects of the
Norton motorcycle, including history, technical
advice, and preservation of the marquee.

The NORTON NOTICE is a reflection of the
readership, who are encouraged to submit ant
article, technical tip, photograph (original or
otherwise} as long as itis in good taste, so that
other Norton enthusiasts may enjoy it. (Good
taste is somewhat optional, but hey-this is a
group of bikers we're talking about here....that's
why we have an editor.)

The deadline for ltems to be submitied for
publication is the 20th of each month.. The
NORTON NOTICE walcomes contributions
submitted electronically. Material in any format
placed on a 8.5" floppy disc can be read by the
editors clever Magintosh, You may also send
articles directly to the editor via modem or fax at
415-595-3368. Set yourtelecom softwars to B/
n/1, use X or Zmodem file transfer protocol, and
just call up the editor most evenings (don’t wait
until the 20th...there is along line then). E-mail
can be sent using INTERNET to
norton2@earthlink.netor norton2 @aol.com

Membership in the Northern California Norton
Owners Club is avallable for $20.00 per year.
Membership dues are payable to the Branch
Treasurer. See application form oninside cover.

Hduertlslng rates are $60.88/year for
a1/4 page ad!!

Renewal dues are payabls at the end of the
individual's membaearship year, which Is
designated by the last number listed on the
mailing label of the Norton Notice and the
membership card.

All changes of address or questions
about membership or the Notice, call
the President.....not the Notice editor!!

The Northern California Norton Owners Club is
affiliated with both the Norton Owners Club of
England and the International Norton Owners
Association. Interested persons can join these
two organisations per the terms described on
the Branch membership application form,
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Official NOC events are sho %%amnﬂd d
in bold print. You eam NOF? oints only
b pammpatmg in these evenis,as follows:

iding a Norfon: 6 points
R.ldmg other bike: 4 points
Riding on 4 wheels: 2 points
Weekend events are fallied per day. At the end
of each year the member with the ci‘ghesr point

fotal is awarded the Norton Cup and gets a free

year membership.

March

15: ’s for Ride
ay

28: BSA Clubman's Show
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April

5: Rally di Milani

12: Mt Tam Easter Ride

24-26: Sears Point Vintage Days

May

17: Ride to Castle Air Force Museum
e irn i

June

20: Alan's Santa Cruz Ride & Meeting
July

5 “Wild Ones” Ride San Juan Batista

22-26:INOA Rallyin Washington
August

14-16: Dardanelles Weekend
September

13: Mt Hamilton Bide at the Junction
27: Qld Timer's Ride

October

11: Behring Auto Museum Ride
November

1: Don's All British Ride & Birthday Pa
15: Delia Ride

December

12: Christmas Party

Club Meeting Schedule

The Club meets on the second Thursday of
each month at rotating venues. The meetings
will start at 8:00 PM.

March 12 - Harry's Hofbrau
San Leandro

April 9 - Harry's Hofbrau
Mountain View

May 14 - Prince of Wales
San Mateo

June 20 - Saturday, Alan’s Santa Cruz
Ride and Meeting

July 5 - The Donkey Deli
San Juan Batista

August 15 - Saturday
Meeting at the Dardanelles

September 13 - Ride & Meeting at the
Junction Mount Hamilton

October 8 - Harry's Hofbrau
San Leandro

November 12 - Harry's Hofbrau
Mountain View

December - No official meeting

Phone number corrections
Ken Armann: 408-379-4800
Ted Griem: 530-677-5762
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Minutes of the February Meeting

The February meeting of the Northern
California Norton Owners Club was called
to order by President Alan Goldwater at
8:30 PM. This months venue was The
Boathouse at Harding Park in San
Francisco. With very inclement weather it
was good to see 20 members presentwith
2 members riding ( | Norton & 1 Beemer).

The schedule was discussed. This
weekends ride, The Sweetheart/Ferguson
ride was called off until the next weekend
(weather permitting). The March 12th
meeting was moved to Harry’s Hofbrau in
San Leandro. The March 28th Day After
Ride will be hosted by the Vincent Club not
the Velocette Club. More details should
be in this issue. There will be a ride on
March 15th starting at Alice's at 10 AM and
going to Half Moon Bay.

Alan G. read some correspondence.
First, a letter from the INOA asking us to
help increase their membership. Our club
is affiliated with them. There are many
advantages to membership. They lobby
for motorcyclists rights, affiliation with the
AMA and help with insurance. The letter
is printed in this issue of the Notice.

Alan asked for a show of hands of
those hoping to attend the National Rally
in Washington this year. It appeared as
though we have quite a few members
planning on attending. We will be helping
withthefield events. The June Santa Cruz
Ride will be a test of the several games
and field events planned by the Game
Committee.

There was a letter from Dave Fenner
a past officer of the NOC (our mother club
in England). Again there are many
wonderful benefits for joining this club
including a very good newsletter. Calt
Alan Mueller for details or an application.

Alan said that we will reprint an article
about Ron Woods race bikes soon if there

are no objections from the authors,

Munroe Motors is having a sale of
many British Parts. They are trying to
consolidate their inventory. Pat Munrce
donated a pre-Commando owners manual
which was auctioned off to Bob Fedynafor
$15. Thanks Pat!

Alan M. gave out RGM catalogs for
1998. There are 4 left if anyone is
interested.

Steve Thomas brought in some
interesting Norton items for "Show & Tell”.
Alan G. brought in his rainsuit and boots
that he wrote about last month. The boots
look great....Derry Boots from England.

The treasurer reported that the club
has $1081 inthe bank butthat membership
is down. Get out there and renew your
membership.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:07
PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Alan Mueller, secretary/treasurer

40th Anniversary Sale

1958-1998

CLEARING OUT ALL NON-CURREN
Triumph-Ducati-MotoGuzzi

Free Five Year Extended Warranty
on Selected Models

TONS of Usad Parts, Mastly Tumph, Blow-out

Discounted Tires, Haimats & Accassaries

MUNROE MOTORS

412 Valencia St San Francisco

415-626-3496
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Alan's Prenth

.. by Alan Goldwater, President

Itseemsthatwe haveaSan Francisco
meeting site at last. Our return to the
Boathouse at Lake Merced resulted in a
good turnout, with 18 members attending.
The management seemed receptive, so
we will add this to our regular meeting
rotation, returning in July.

| think I've got rain riding out of my
system for the year (one’s my limit). Great
riding weather ought to be just around the
corner even if El Nino isn’t cooperating.
There’s just enough time to get our bikes
ready for the road, so don'’t put off those
important annual maintenance jobs, like
brake bleeding, oil and filter changes, and
a general safety check of the machine.
Lookforloose bolts, frayed wires and hard
or cracked tire rubber. It's a good idea to
check your wheels periodically for loose or
broken spokes by tapping on each spoke
with a screwdriver blade. Each one should
make a little “ping” sound and the pitch
should be pretty similar on all spokes. A
dull thud might mean a loose spoke and
any that can be felt to be loose might be
broken inside the nipple. My tavorite wheel
fixer is Kelly Moss in San Jose. If you
remove a wheel for tire or spoke
replacement, check the wheel bearings
for roughness and grease them if they
seem dry.

Anotheritem to checkis the mounting
rubbers for the fuel and oil tanks. If these
are broken or missing, a fractured tank
could result. Aside from making a big
mess, this can be hazardous to your bank
balance whereas the rubber parts are
cheap and easy to replace. Check the
level of your battery and add distilled water
if low. When was the last time you did this?
Batteries aren’t cheap either! See if you

have a spare fuse in your tool kit or jacket
pocket. If not, pick some up and stash a
few in your riding gear or kit. | have seen
several cases of fractured fuses due to
nothing more than engine vibration and it
can be hard to diagnose by the side of the
road. lf you have aspare fuse, you just pop
it in and if the lights come back on you
found the problem, cheap and easy.

Last fall | found an accessory item |
had been wanting for years, and it's so
good | have to mention it. Most of us are
now using “full-face” helmets with a wide-
angle plastic shield. This design is a real
problem when riding into the setting sun,
as the glare and refraction of the shield
combine to reduce visibility to zero. The
Sundowner is a strip of dark tinted flexible
plastic which stores rolled up in a 2" long
tube. When unrolled, it adheres without
adhesive to the top of your face shield and
by tilting your head slightly down you can
blockthe setting sunfromyoureyes. During
the warmth of the day, the shield is usually
raised one click and this puts the tint strip
out of the way. Or you can peel it off and
store it until needed again, but | haven't
had to do this at all. An excellent product,
available for $3.50 at Roadrider and other
accessory stores, or order direct from
Heavin & Assoc. Inc., P.O. Box 706, New
Castle IN 47362. Along with the Wee
Willie cleaning kit, this has made my helmet
shield trouble-free and my riding much
more pleasant.

Next months meeting will be in
San Leandro, at Harry’s Hoffbrau,
14900 E. 14th in San Leandro. See
you there.

e e
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TALKIN' CHROME SHOF BILUES
by Art Sirota ©1998 Art Sirota

1. Well there’s a plating shop not far from my home
where they do copper, nickel, and chrome
so | brought them parts from my Norton Inter
which may have once been raced byDerek Minter

2. | hauled in handlebars, fenders and wheel
s and six greasy boxes filled with British steel
to the untrained eye these parts were just old
but to me they were jewels more precious than gold

3. Now the gas tank had a tiny flaw
perhaps “The Mint” once dropped ‘er at Creg-Ny-Baa
but the shop owner said that beyond all doubt
he and his crew could pound it out!

4. So | left there with receipt in hand
the bill had come to seventeen grand
in the pit of my stomach | felt a big void
but perhaps | was just being paranoid!

5. One day | got a frantic call
from the.chrome shop owner who had the gall
to inform me that my polished crank
had lain twe weeks in the stripping tank!

6. Then | got a call about my Dunlop rim
s which sent a shiver through all my limbs
they said their polisher had a bad cough
and accidently ground all the lettering off

7. An eternity dragged by in front of my eyes
each time | got a call from the chrome shop guys
their screw-ups were making me a little bit nervous
would their chrome turn out to be as bad as their service?

8. The day finally came when my parts were ready
but the first thing | noticed made my legs unsteady
it was shaped like a smashed up piggy bank
and | barely recorrnized it as my rare gas tank

8. Then afier | wiped my tears away
| saw the timing cover clearly stamped “BSA”
so | pointed out that this was not my stufi
"It's British.” said the shop foreman, “Close enough!”

10. Now my Norton looks odd and the engine wont start
‘cause | reassembled ‘er using BSA parts
but | get some satisfaction knowing somewhere out there
is a BSA owner stuck with re-chromed Norton Spares
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Letters to the Editor
This is my Ride Report

| didn’t show up at Alice's on the 11th
of January. Itwasn't raining butit sure was
wet. Phil Radford and Mike Keel were
there...they canceled the ride. So it was
moved to the 18th. | was there with Len
losty. We saw Maya and Bruce. They
didn’t follow us down the hill but | figure
anyone at Skylonda at 10 AM counts on
either weekend. Len and | had planned to
make it down to Bean Hollow Beach State
Park. The ocean is very close to the
parking lot there and we wanted to see the
storm surge. Well the Merry Prankster in
La Honda took so long with our breakfast
that the storm surge came to us!! It was
violent and soaking and when your motor
dies you think..."I'm no prepared for this".
Well the reserve tap solved the problem
and we got home safely.

Alan Goldwater arrived late, and
endured the soaking so I'll count him for
double points as well as those named
above.

Are you prepared for problems? |
have a Moto Line Rainsuit which kept my
leathers dry. Dirt bike boots seem like the
rightfootwear. My gloves were wet but my
hands didn’t get cold so this time they
were OK. | think one should bring another
pair of gloves so that you have dry ones to
wear. Also everyone should be using Rain
X on their car windshield so put some on
your face shield as well.

Tom Dabel

editors note: Tom, sorry this didn't quite
make last issue...it was already at the
printers.

A Note form Ed Meagor

Rally de Milani's Classic & Vintage
Motorcycle Road Ride Rally. April 5, 1998.
A memorial ride for AHRMA racers Peter
Ford M/X #41 and Randy Bradesco R-R
#57. Contributions will go to the Big
Brothers and Big Sisters of Marin. The
ride starts at Milani’s Bst Bar in San Rafael
at 10 AM....415-459-9947,

Loop of the Lakes Classic & Vintage
Dual-Sport Ride...an easy 100 miles.
There will be 5 pit stops for gas and food.
Dinner at Blue Lakes Lodge. Call Ed
Meagor for details....415-457-5423!!

From the INOA

| am writing this letter to inform all
Norton owners of the benefits of being a
member of the INOA. As many of youmay
notknow, the INOAisin need ofincreasing
membership. Thisincreasein membership
is very important since it's your
membership dollars that keep the INOA
going. The Bracebridge St. Depot brings
in revenue, but not enough to sustain us
for even a small amount of time. With
increasingmembershipsinview, the INOA
created a new position, a Public Relations
Director. My name is Mike Frick and |
volunteered for this position to help us all
keep the INOA a viable organization.

| would like to ask the Chapters of the
INOAto assistusinincreasing membership
through local efforts. Forjust$20 peryear
you will receive the Norton News, special
event notices, discounts and the
companionship of Norton owners all over
North Americall! Questions??7? Call Suzi
at 517-851-7437!1 Please include your
name, address, phone number, fax
number?, e-mail address?, date mailed
and amount sent. Mail your membership
toJoyce Cox, 169 Crescent Drive, Newnan,
GA., 30265
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View from the RBridge.....vy alan muelier

Crankshaft Balancing

A review of postings on balancing
cranksharts, particularly with reference
to installing Commando engines in
Featherbed frames and ideas for a 90
degree crankshaft.

90 degree Norton crankshaft questions

| have considered building a 900
degree Norton crank using the existin
1-::-umalsboltedtoanewselfmadeﬂ heel.

will have to cut and rotate one half of the
camshaft 450 and modify the Boyer pick
up plate and/or magnet rotor as well.

One person (Brian Tyree) has already
gone this route, and another with a 600
crank. The reason for 900 and not 1800 is
that when the pistons reach t.d.c. orb.t.c.
they want to stop. With a 800 crank, one
piston is nearly at its maximum speed and

thic etnnninAa arntinn will ha radinicad (Bhil

Featherbed Commando balanced to
52%

Having finally got the 750c¢
Commando engined Featherbed vintage
racer finished, | have the following
observations to state, The Featherbed
handling is far superior to the Commando,
(even with a Norvil headsteady). The
vibration levelis nearly intolerable at 6500
- 7000 r.p.m. but the engine still has the
Commando balance factor of 52%, not the
84%I[7] of the Atlas. The 90 degree
crankshaft seems even more inviting now;
the best of both worlds.

(john.martin @fluordaniel.com)

Featherbed Commando balanced to
TT%

| have a 750cc Commande motorin a
Wideline Featherbed frame. The motor
was rebalanced at 77% prior to buildup. |



